Dear Parents of Timpanogos Academy Students,


Our school administration and the school board, along with the Lindon City Police Department, have been reviewing, revising, and updating our school's emergency response plan.  This plan, on advice from the police department, will NOT be made public information.  However, we feel that parents need to know what to do to safely obtain their child/children in case there is an emergency at our school.


Early Closure of School-- If there is a utility break, severe weather, or for any other reason the school needs to close early, parents will be notified to come pick up their child/children by our automated school messenger system.  The message will come via email, text message, and/or phone message.  For this reason, it is important that the school has updated email addresses and phone numbers for your family.  If any of these have changed since the beginning of the school year, please contact the respective school secretaries and update your information.  The information about closures will also be posted on our school web page at www.timpacademy.org.


When arriving at the school to pick up your student(s), please be aware of any utility workers fixing the problem and stay out of their way.  If there are any kinds of responders working in the school area, please park on Center Street (NOT Titan Trail) or in the parking lot behind the strip mall south of the school, and WALK onto the school grounds to lead your child/children to your vehicle.  DO NOT BLOCK Titan Trail for any reason.  In case of severe weather where there are no emergency responders, please follow normal pick-up procedures, and please be aware of and do everything necessary to ensure the safety of all children and staff. 


Emergencies: Earthquake, Fire, Hostage Situation, etc. -- Administrators and teachers are trained to do everything possible to ensure the safety of our students.  In cases such as these, students will be evacuated as soon as possible.  After everyone is safe, then the school will use the automated school messenger system to inform you when and where to obtain your student(s).  It is important that you do not block Titan Trail with a vehicle, and that you do not enter the school without permission.  You may park away from the school (on Center Street or in the parking lot by the strip mall south of the school) and walk onto school grounds to obtain your child/children.  You must check out with the secretaries or designees before you take your child.


If the principal deems it necessary, he will direct that students be moved to the Lindon City Center on Center Street and Main Street, where you may pick up students, checking out with the school secretaries or designees.  This will ensure that students are released to the proper parents/guardians, and that each child is accounted for.  For unrecognized individuals, identification will be required before releasing a child. 

We hope that none of these emergencies ever happen, but if they do, we want to be prepared and enable you to reunite with your children as quickly and safely as possible.  Please familiarize yourself with this information and if you have any questions, you may contact the school or come to a school board meeting.  







Sincerely,







Timpanogos Academy Administration and School Board
